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Abstract : Introduction: Various writers have promoted the adoption of the 4th R in the education curricula (relationships,
respect, reasoning, religion, computing, science, art, conflict management, music) and the 5th R (responsibility). They argue
that the traditional 3 Rs are not adequate for the modern environment and the requirements for students to become functional
citizens in society. In particular, the developing countries of the anglophone Caribbean (most of which are tiny islands) are
susceptible to the dangers and complexities of climate change and global economic volatility. These proposed additions to the
3Rs do have some justification, but this research considers Resilience as even more important and relevant in a world that is
faced with the negative prospects of climate change, poverty, discrimination, and economic volatility. It is argued that the
foundation for resilient citizens, workers, and workplaces, must be built in the elementary and secondary/middle schools and
then through the tertiary level, to achieve an outcome of more resilient students. Government, business, and society require
widespread  resilience  to  be  capable  of  ‘bouncing  back’  and  be  more  adaptable,  transformational,  and  sustainable.
Methodology:  The  paper  utilises  a  mixed-methods  approach  incorporating  a  questionnaire  and  interviews  to  determine
participants’ opinions on the importance and relevance of resilience in the schools’ curricula and to government, business, and
society. The target groups are as follows: educators at all levels, education administrators, members of the business sector,
public sector, and 3rd sector. The research specifically targets the anglophone Caribbean developing countries (Barbados,
Guyana, Jamaica, Trinidad, St. Lucia, and St Vincent, and the Grenadines). The research utilises SPSS for data analysis. Major
Findings: The preliminary findings suggest that the majority of participants support the adoption of resilience as a 4th R in the
curricula of the elementary, secondary/middle schools, and tertiary level in the anglophone Caribbean. The final results will
allow the researchers to reveal more specific details on any variations among the islands in the sample andto engage in an in-
depth discussion of the relevance and importance of resilience as the 4th R. Conclusion: Results seem to suggest that the
education system should adopt  the 4th R of  resilience so  that  educators  working in  collaboration with  the family  and
community/village can develop young citizens who are more resilient and capable of manifesting the behaviours and attitudes
associated with ‘bouncing back,’ adaptability, transformation, and sustainability. These findings may be useful for education
decision-makers and governments in these Caribbean islands, who have the authority and responsibility for the development of
education policy, laws, and regulations.
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